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Where Are They Now?
Most everyone knows where 
Dennis Harrington is these days, 
orchestrating hundreds of things 
as Deputy Division Director and 
Chief of Administrative, Local & 
Community Support at the NC 
Division of Public Health.
 Dennis has been in public 
health now for 32 years having 



served at the local level 19 years in local health departments and 
now 13 years with DPH.  
 But, did you know that Harrington won the NCPHA’s 
prestigious Rankin Award in 1996 as health director of Davie 
County, having served there starting in 1989. Harrington began 
his career in public health as a WIC Nutritionist in the Scotland 
County Health Department in 1979. He was in one of the !rst 
cohorts awarded a BSPH degree in Nutrition. Prior to that time, 
nutrition degrees had only been received at the Master’s level. "is 
entry level degree served him well by allowing him to positively 
impact many women, infants and children in this segment of 
his career. While working full-time as a nutritionist, he earned a 
Master of Health Policy and Administration degree from UNC 
in 1984. "e opportunity he was given by Lucile Bridgeman, 
long time health director in Scotland County, to work in overall 
administration encouraged this career change.
 Lynda McMillan, administrative assistant to the current 
health director in Scotland County, who started at the Scotland 
County HD on the same day as Dennis, remarked “He was 
extremely active in our health department and community and 
will be remembered keenly in  the community for his support 
of the !ght to keep a hazardous waste facility out of our county 
while he was our health director!” 
 Says Harrington, “Public health is not just a job, it is a 
mission of service.  People who spend their careers in public 
health service embrace the importance and impact that quality 
public health services make for the citizens served. I cannot think 
of anything else that I would want to do beside public health. 
We have tremendously dedicated employees at all level of public 
health delivery in North Carolina, and I am proud that I have 
had the opportunity to serve with so many of them across the 
state.”
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By George!
By NCPHA President George O’Daniel



I am pleased to announce a new e#ort that should be 
of great bene!t to our Association membership. "e 
North Carolina Public Health Practice-Based Re-
search Network (NC PBRN), currently housed at the 
NC Institute for Public Health, is designed to stimu-
late and support new research based on the work of lo-
cal public health agencies. "is network allows health 
departments and their research partners to study the 
implementation and impact of practice innovations 
and best practices to improve public health systems 
and services. "e leadership of NCPHA and the NC 
Institute for Public Health have been exploring ways 
to better connect this to NCPHA through creation 
of an academic liaison workgroup within NCPHA to 
work with the NC PBRN to research questions of in-
terest to public health practitioners. 
 "e network is administered through the NC 
Institute for Public Health and includes collabora-
tion with the NC Division of Public Health, the NC 
Association of Local Health Directors, and research 
partners at the UNC Center for Health Promotion 
and Disease Prevention. It is funded by the Robert 
Wood Johnson Foundation. Current research activi-
ties under the network include a study of the e#ects 
of recent policy changes to the Maternity Care Coor-
dination and Child Service Coordination programs. 
Previous studies included a community-based rapid 
needs assessment of seasonal and novel in$uenza vac-
cine readiness.
   In support of this initiative, in my capacity as 
President, I am creating an ad hoc committee, which 
will be called “Academic Practice-Based Research 
Network Workgroup.” "is workgroup, which will be 
chaired by Dorothy Cilenti, will consist of academic 
researchers and practitioners interested in advancing 
the practice of public health through better transla-
tion of research !ndings to practice. "ere will be 
a conference call in March to jumpstart the work-
group and establish a timeline of events. "e goal 
will be for this workgroup 
to become a formal sec-
tion at the September full 
association conference. If 
you are interested in be-
coming a member of the 
workgroup, please contact 
Jennifer Park, NCPHA 
Public Health Adminis-
trator, (919) 828-6205,  
jpark@ncapha.org.



Contact Us
Lynette Tolson, Executive Director, E-mail: ltolson@ncapha.org 
Jennifer Park, Administrator, E-mail: jpark@ncapha.org 
3000 Industrial Drive,  
Suite 140
Raleigh, NC 27609
Phone: 919-828-6201  
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Mary-Ellen Grisham wrote a story titled Spring Surprises. She writes:


“For years I have tried to plant tulips and daffodils -- with no good results! Last fall a friend at work brought in a huge collection of bulbs for all of us to take. Finally, because no one else took any, I brought both boxes full home. One spring-like day in December about two weeks before Christmas, I took a small scoop and walked around casually turning up soil all over the yard -- in gardens, in borders, here, there, everywhere -- and popping in the bulbs. Of course, I was careful to put the bulbs the right way up and not to get them too deep, but I really did not trouble myself over the task. You guessed it! This spring I have many hearty, healthy, gloriously colored tulips, daffodils, and hyacinths all over the yard! Perhaps these flowers are a gift of love rather than a product of rule-following effort!”





In her story, she writes that our most carefully laid out plans and projects always don't work out very well. Other times, with little effort, our attempts seem to prosper and the spontaneous improvisation seems to go better and be more fun. 





Spring is a time for renewal, and each of us is a vital part of the larger Public Health family. Regardless if all the seeds don’t come up, I encourage you to continue “planting” public health in North Carolina. If we love what we do and believe we have a purpose within our communities, we will see positive results and reap the benefits.





Put new growth into public health.  Keep planting!








NCPHA Membership Drive





President’s Column





In early February, members of the NCPHA Executive Committee met for a strategic planning meeting.  As part of a three-year strategic plan, the committee agreed to implement a membership drive with the goal of increasing membership by 50 members in the first year.  





In order to achieve this goal, we need your help!  As you know, National Public Health Week is April 1 – 7.  The theme for this year’s week is “Public Health ROI:  Save Lives, Save Money.” In order to increase your ROI in NCPHA, we are challenging each member to recruit one new member to NCPHA. The NCPHA member who recruits the most new members will receive a free one-year membership to be awarded at the Fall Educational Conference. Be sure new members you recruit put your name on their membership form so you get credit!





A larger membership benefits all members of NCPHA.  Additional members mean a larger voice in advocacy, more robust sections, and greater financial stability for the association.  Invest in the future of public health in NC and NCPHA by getting a friend or co-worker to join!  A membership application and list of benefits can be found at: � HYPERLINK "https://www.ncpha.com/NCPHA/Member_Center/Membership_Overview_and_Join_Today/NCPHA/NCPHA_Custom_Content/Membership_Overview.aspx?hkey=5fc877c3-c676-4236-859e-8a18c2e71f72" ��https://www.ncpha.com/NCPHA/Member_Center/Membership_Overview_and_Join_Today/NCPHA/NCPHA_Custom_Content/Membership_Overview.aspx?hkey=5fc877c3-c676-4236-859e-8a18c2e71f72�








APRIL 2013








If you would like to submit dates for the NCPHA calendar, please send them to Kim Dittmann at � HYPERLINK "mailto:kdittmann@ncapha.org" ��kdittmann@ncapha.org�. The calendar link is: � HYPERLINK "https://www.ncpha.com/NCPHA/Conference_and_Events/Calendar/Core/Events/EventsCalendar.aspx?hkey=aca590d4-44c0-46de-a7b8-02d64694e97b" ��https://www.ncpha.com/NCPHA/Conference_and_Events/Calendar/Core/Events/EventsCalendar.aspx?hkey=aca590d4-44c0-46de-a7b8-02d64694e97b�











May 8-10, 2013


EDNCPHA Annual Conference


Nags Head, NC 





May 16, 2013


NCALHD Business Meeting 


Raleigh, NC











April 11, 2013


UNC Foard Lecture


Chapel Hill, NC





April 17-18, 2013


Health Directors’ Legal Conference 


UNC School of Government 


Chapel Hill, NC 




















April 18, 2013


NCALHD Business Meeting


UNC School of Government


Chapel Hill, NC





May 7-8, 2013


WNCPHA Annual Conference 


Fontana Village Resort


Fontana Dam, NC 














Mark Your Calendars





Save the dates!





NCPHA Fall Educational Conference








September 18-20, 2013


Crowne Plaza Resort


Asheville, NC








Registration will begin in June. 


More details to follow.





Nomination forms for the All Star Awards, NCPHA Scholarships, Ann Wolfe Grants, etc. will be posted to the website soon and sent out via the listserv.











NCPHA Leadership


 Summit








Tuesday, June 18, 2013


NC Biotech Center


Research Triangle Park, NC





Featuring guest speakers Jeff Levi, ED of the Trust for America’s Health and 


Bobby Pestronk, ED of NACCHO.








The American Association of Diabetes Educators (AADE) recently named Joanne Rinker, NCPHA President-Elect and a certified diabetes educator and dietitian with the North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services Division of Public Health, the 2013 Diabetes Educator of the Year.  The AADE award has been sponsored by LifeScan, Inc. since 1986,





American Association of Diabetes Educators names


NCPHA President-Elect Joanne Rinker Educator of the Year








and is given on behalf of the Johnson & Johnson Diabetes Care Franchise. It is awarded annually to an individual who has made a special contribution to diabetes education through dedication and innovation in the daily practice of patient care.





“We’re proud to sponsor this award and congratulate Joanne Rinker for her outstanding contribution in increasing access to diabetes self-management education through her work with diabetes education accredited programs in North Carolina,” said Amparo Gonzalez RN, CDE, FAADE, Director, North America Professional Education for Global Strategic Affairs, LifeScan, Inc. “She is an exemplary role model to the diabetes education community, and we are pleased to recognize her efforts, and those of all diabetes educators, in meeting the physical, psychological, social, and educational needs of diabetes patients and their families.” 





Rinker was recognized for several accomplishments. She helped establish the largest accredited diabetes education program in the United States through local health departments across the state of North Carolina.  Currently there are 39 participating health departments with a total of 56 services delivery sites including expansion sites. Additionally, along with a team of educators and patients, Rinker was an early contributor to Fit4D, a company that uses technology to increase patient adherence to lifestyle changes, monitoring and medications.  





Rinker is also actively involved in diabetes advocacy issues.  She is the current leader of North Carolina’s Coordinating Body of AADE and serves as the state’s legislative coordinator for the group. 








	








North Carolinians. Health and Human Services, which is one of the largest departments in state government, oversees the Division of Public Health, the State’s Medicaid program, mental health, social services and a variety of other programs.





By her own account, Wos has taken an interesting route to her current job of Secretary of DHHS.  She was born in Warsaw, Poland, earned her medical degree at the Warsaw Medical Academy, and completed her internship and residency in Internal Medicine and a fellowship in Pulmonary Medicine in New York. After a number of years in medical practice, she was nominated by President George W. Bush in 2004 to serve as U.S. Ambassador to the Republic of Estonia. She completed her tour as Ambassador in late 2006 and returned to Greensboro. While in Estonia, she focused on the key public health issue of HIV/AIDS prevention.





As Secretary, she has cited the challenges regarding new healthcare law, Medicaid and information technology as among those facing DHHS, but she is also very focused on improving the quality, customer service and outcomes of public health services, both at the state and local levels.





Wos says her view of public health was formed by her family history and her own early years of life.  As a young child, she emigrated from Poland to the U.S. through Canada.  When her family came from Poland in the early 1960s, no one in her family spoke English. She says, “I see the role of public health as compassion and understanding for those of other cultures and backgrounds.  I know what it is like to come from a foreign place and not be able to speak the language. We must be respectful of everyone who comes to us for help.”





Her personal background also gives her a unique view of healthcare systems.  “I have traveled broadly and lived under almost every form of government, including communism, socialism and democracy, and I have learned that no healthcare system is perfect and nothing in life is for free.”  She stated that all systems must include a balance of responsibility and accountability: “The people who work inside the system must be accountable to the people they serve and for the money and resources we spend; but at the same time, the citizens must also take responsibility for their own health and be accountable to their own families and the larger community.”





Going forward, Wos will be looking at every aspect of what goes on in DHHS and for ways to improve the performance and outcomes of the Department’s programs.  “I don’t think we are doing our best [in public health] and we must ask ourselves, “How can we make it better?” she said. Wos wants to see improved customer service in both state and local public health: “Our obligation is to serve. l want everyone to be thinking how we can improve our processes and how we can better measure and improve outcomes.”   





She also stresses the importance of responsible use of the public money. “Public health receives a lot of money. It is our obligation to be more accountable and efficient with that money. We must start at the top and give all our people the flexibility of thought to get to better health outcomes for the people we serve.  More money is not the answer. Demonstrating improved outcomes will help us set our priorities as we move ahead.” 











“Public health is a calling, not just a job,” according to new North Carolina Health and Human Services Secretary, Aldona Wos, M.D.  “It is our work to meet the needs of the people who live in our communities and to focus on how we make things better for them,” she said in a recent interview with NCPHA. Wos, a retired physician from Greensboro, was chosen in December by new Governor Pat McCrory, to serve as NC Secretary of Health and Human Services, heading a department with 17,000 employees, an $18.3 billion budget and responsibility for health programs that affect a million 











HHS Secretary Wos Sets High Standards for Public Health








	Since 1995 we have celebrated National Public Health Week (NPHW) in April. This year, it is observed April 1-7. The theme is “Public Health is ROI:  Save Lives, Save Money.” Part of our role as public health employees (both future and past) is to bring the lessons of public health and prevention to the attention of those we serve. We hope you’ll help raise awareness of the value or public health and prevention in your community during NPHW.  The daily themes for this year are described below. To learn more or to download the NPHW toolkit developed by American Public Health Association, go to  � HYPERLINK "http://www.nphw.org" ��www.nphw.org�.  














MONDAY





Promoting a safe, healthy home for your family





Promote the easy and sometimes lifesaving steps people and families can take to build a healthy home, such as installing smoke alarms or creating a household emergency preparedness plan.  














TUESDAY





Providing a safe environment for children at school





Raise awareness of the links between good health and academic achievement and how schools can play a big role in improving children’s health.














WEDNESDAY





Creating a healthy workplace





Teach communities how public health works for them, especially in preventing illness and injury on the job.  Promote wellness in the workplace – it’s good for employees, employers and the bottom line.











THURSDAY





Protecting yourself on the move





Good health isn’t stationary; it follows us from place to place. Promote safe traveling practices and educate on the link between smart transportation planning and opportunities for safe, outdoor physical activity.








FRIDAY





Empowering a healthy community





Public health’s most important partners in achieving better health are the communities they serve. Engage and empower communities with the tools and resources to lead the movement for a healthier America.











Public Health is ROI:  Save Lives, Save Money   





APRIL IS NATIONAL PUBLIC HEALTH WEEK!








Contact Us


Lynette Tolson, Executive Director, E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ltolson@ncapha.org" �ltolson@ncapha.org�


Kim Dittmann, Administrator, E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:kdittmann@ncapha.org" �kdittmann@ncapha.org�


3000 Industrial Drive, Suite 140


Raleigh, NC 27609 


Phone: 919-828-6205
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Who Will You Nominate for a 2013 North Carolina GlaxoSmithKline Foundation Child Health Award?








The Lifetime Achievement Award will be given to an individual who has made an outstanding contribution to improving children’s health services through a series of achievements over a period of time. The award will consist of a monetary grant of up to $2,000 to be given to the state public health association for scholarship in the name of the award recipient.





The Individual Recognition Award will be given to an individual who has made an outstanding contribution to improving children’s health services through a single effort. The award will consist of a monetary grant of up to $2,000 to be given to the state public health association for scholarship in the name of the award recipient.





The Local Health Department Recognition Award will recognize local health departments that have developed an innovative program that has produced measurable, sustainable outcomes. All local health departments, as defined by NCGS 130A-2(5) are eligible for consideration. Up to three local health departments will receive awards consisting of monetary grants of up to $5,000 to be used by the grantees for activities such as special projects, staff development or educational materials.





The Public Health Staff Recognition Award will be given to an individual who is either a full-time or part-time employee or retiree of a local health department in recognition of outstanding service in preventive health activities in his/her local community. Awards will be made consisting of monetary grants of up to $1000, to be used by the grantee for activities such as special projects, personal development or educational materials.





Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.NCGSKFoundation.org" ��www.NCGSKFoundation.org� for a nomination brochure and details. Mark your calendar – Nominations are due May 31, 2013!











